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Many thanks to the PTA for their efforts to organise a race night. Unfortunately it was not 

well attended which resulted in disappointment all round. The PTA work very hard to 

raise funds for the school which enables us to reduce parental contributions for outings 

and residentials. They also raise funds for vital equipment in school which we rely on 

heavily. I am sure you will have seen in the media that funding in schools has been cut 

drastically and we would not be able to offer what we do without them.  

A big well done to Isla, Noah, Poppy, Suki, Kaiden and Finlay for coming runners up at the Roseland 
Benchball competition. Also, thank you to Andy Ayre for working 
so hard and preparing them for it. 

Angela Horton came in to school last week to talk to the children about 
a book she has written - Wassail Father Christmas. She fascinated the 
children with the wassail traditions and gave us an apple tree to plant 
in school. If you would like to purchase the book then please let me know 
by Friday 7th December. The cost is £10 and the full amount goes to Little 
Harbour.  

A reminder that week beginning 3rd December is our last week of clubs. 



Our stars of the week are 

Maggie, William, Arthur and Poppy. 

Well done to you all.  

Well done to the following winners of our reading karate bands: 
White (15 reads) - Amelie R,  
Yellow (30 reads) - Summer, Lottie M and Finlay 
Orange (50 reads) - Maggie, Jed, Sydney, Dylan and Poppy,  
Green (80 reads) - Tazmin, Jack, Noah, Isla and Taylor 

Class 1 are busy practising for their nativity on Thursday 13th December. 
Unfortunately the date clashes with my own son’s nativity at his school 
in Helston. I am sure you will understand that I would not be able to 
miss my son’s performance so I will apologise now for my absence.  

 Class 1 nativity – Thursday 13th December at 5:30pm 
 Christmas lunch in school – Tuesday 18th December 
 Christmas party day – Wednesday 19th December (more details to follow soon) 
 Break up at 1:30pm – Thursday 20th December 
 Return to school – Monday 7th January 

We would like to extend a warm welcome to Mrs Kempna who will be teaching 

Class 2 in Ms Praed’s absence.  


